
Washington State  

Fallen Firefighters Memorial Service 

August 14, 2022, 1:00PM  

Honoring Their Sacrifice ~ Upholding Our Traditions 

Firefighter Crystal Murphy 

December 25, 2017 

Firefighter Erik Shouse  

April 22, 2018 

Captain Scott Ely 

July 22, 2019 

Battalion Chief Mike Zainfeld 

September 19, 2019 

Lieutenant Kirk Robinson 

October 4, 2019  

Assistant Chief Christian Johnson 

October 2, 2019 

Chief Don Waller 

November 6, 2019  

Lieutenant Philip Oldham 

November 15, 2019 

Firefighter Dave Lewis  

December 22, 2019 

Lieutenant Jay G. Wheeler 

March 4, 2020 

Firefighter Steven Bailie 

July 17, 2020 

Firefighter/EMT Darrell Dabling 

August 13, 2020  

Firefighter/EMT Alan Basso 

November 27, 2020 

Lieutenant Darleen Raffelson 

December 17, 2020 

Fire Chief Nicolas Knaak 

February 17, 2021 

Lieutenant Matthew Riggsby 

June 20, 2021 

Firefighter Paramedic Elizabeth Hoover 

July 26, 2021 

Lieutenant Tyler Rico  

August 30, 2021 

Lieutenant Cody Traber  

August 26, 2021 

Chief James Krouse 

August 28, 2021 

Lieutenant William Cababat Jr. 

September 1, 2021  

Firefighter Michael Bieniek 

September 2, 2021 

Firefighter Blake Nelson  

October 22, 2021 

Lieutenant Luis Batayola 

November 24, 2021 

Engineer Paramedic Chad Mittleider 

December 2, 2021 

The Annual Washington State Fallen Firefighters Memorial Service will be held at the  
Washington State Fire Training Academy located at  

50810 Grouse Ridge Rd, North Bend, WA 98045.  

Families, the honor of your presence is requested in remembrance of your  
loved ones, please RSVP with the number of family members attending by  

August 10th to pellis@pugetsoundfire.org.    
Family Check In the day of service is between 12:00 and  12:30PM 

Contact Information: 
Service Information: Pat Ellis, pellis@pugetsoundfire.org/253-856-4426 
Honor Guard Information: Mark Morals, halliganboy@msn.com/206-200-4477 
Pipe and Drum Information: Bryan Martin, nonket1@hotmail.com/425-802-7109 

Please join us in memorializing each of our Brothers and Sisters who will  
forever be in our hearts. Their loss to us is profound.   


